Regular Meeting		               				March 10th, 2025
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, March 10, 2025 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2106 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Pat Deitrick with Supervisors   Lanny Wertz, Doug McClintock, Donnie Wagner and Rick Kneedler present. Visitors present included Zach DuGan, Dan Landis, Ruth Little, Daphne Bowers, Joe Stoudt, Kaydee Miller, Grant Evangelisti, Todd Pysher, Dave Jones, Eric Sechrist, John Shrimp, Linda Doebler and Fire Chief Todd Winder.  All rose for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Public Concern –Resident Linda Doebler asked about having a speed bump on Pennywood Avenue. She mentioned there are 3 teenagers that drive trucks to fast on the dead-end road. Chairman Deitrick commented the township could abandon the road and then the residents along that road would be responsible for the road. Solicitor Zach DuGan suggested having a traffic calming device and having a traffic study done. Mrs. Doebler asked Road Master McClintock if he would get her the contact information of whomever she would need to reach out to. Road Master McClintock commented he would get her the info.

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved on a motion from Supervisor Wagner, second by Supervisor Kneedler, all in favor.

Fire Company Report – Fire Chief Winder commented 133 total incidents and 91 for Clinton Township. Total EMS 72, Box Alarms 5, Rescue 10, Tactical 0, Still Alarms 4, Hazardous Materials 0, Water Rescue 0. Supervisor McClintock asked Fire Chief Winder about calls to Williamsport, and if they would receive a fail to respond, if they didn’t go. Fire Chief Winder said yes and if they refuse then they will get you didn’t help us. He went into detail about different fire companies on the other side of the mountain. He also commented that Joe Hamm said Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company is Exemplary. 

Old Business – Zoning Map Updates-Chairman Deitrick made a motion to move forward with the project, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.

New Business –Excess Road Maintenance Agreement between Clinton Township and Oakridge Lumber LLC approved on a motion by Supervisor McClintock, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor. Carpet Quotes- No discussion, Supervisor McClintock looking into other options. MASD Plans- Chairman Deitrick commented last week he met with Daphne Bowers, Grant Evangelisti, School Board President Paul Stryker, Supervisor McClintock and Solicitor Dave Jones and Solicitor Zach DuGan to discuss safety concerns and various matters relating to the MASD Plans. Some topics discussed were sidewalks running from Grandview Drive to the bridge, solar lighting over the sidewalks, LTAP and PennDOT recommendations for the intersection of Old Road and Rte. 54 Hwy, with drawling The Supervisors’ Appeal, changing the water line from a 4inch to an 8inch pipe, design and install tank system for fire suppression, Buses turning radius coming out of the MAAC parking lot, Sewage Module and DEP approval. Chairman Deitrick asked Eric Sechrist from Livic Civic where is the Stormwater going? Mr. Sechrist commented it will go into a larger basin and it is not going towards residents that were flooded before. 





After lengthy discussions, Chairman Deitrick made a motion to recommend Conditional Approval pending our Engineer’s review and with the conditions both parties agreed to in a Formal Agreement that will be signed by both Clinton Township and the Montgomery Area School District, second by Supervisor McClintock, roll call vote, Supervisor Wagner- yes, Supervisor Kneedler- yes, Supervisor Wertz – no. Chairman Deitrick commented he will sign after The School signs the Agreement. 
Northwood Motel- Tabled Lien on a Clinton Township property- Secretary Wertz to send info to Solicitor Zach DuGan. Permission Letter for 911 Coalition Memorial Ride- Supervisor Wagner made a motion to approve, second by Supervisor Kneedler, all in favor. Estimate for Seal Coating the walking path for $3500-Chairman Deitrick made the motion to accept, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor. Chairman Deitrick commented to be paid out of the Park Donation Fund. Compu-Gen Quote 16 channel system and 2 cameras added to public meeting room with built in microphone and battery back up for $2598.54. Chairman Deitrick made a motion to approve, second by Supervisor McClintock, all in favor. Present Montgomery Footprints Food Pantry Donation check for $2000. Supervisor McClintock handed the check to Montgomery Footprints Treasurer Ruth Little. Mrs. Little Thanked the Supervisors. Determine dates and time for Community Clean Up Week- May 19th through May 24th. Supervisor McClintock will let Secretary Wertz know the times at a little later date. Quotes on a Truck to replace the 2012 Ford 550- Chairman Deitrick made a motion to approve the quote from CoStar Member Sunbury Motors for the 2025 F-600 4x4 SD Regular Cab at $74,725 and to go with Watson Diesel the hardflox Fl with a Smith Body for $69,902.18, also CoStar Member, second by Supervisor McClintock, all in favor.  
 
	Road Master Report was presented and reviewed.
Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   


The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 39 Checks	$  56,896.28
			State Fund	 	   1 Check	$      516.49


Public Comment – Announcement Property Reassessment will begin in April for Clinton Twp, Brady Twp and Montgomery Borough. A presentation Meeting will be held Wednesday March 19 at 6:00pm at the Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:52pm on a motion from Supervisor McClintock, second by Supervisor Kneedler, all in favor.
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